March 6, 2007
Dear Child Development Watch Family: 

     Child Development Watch is once again working with the Center for Disabilities Studies at the University of Delaware to help them interview families to find out what they are doing well and what areas they need to improve upon.  Child Development Watch wants to better understand the needs of the children and families in their program and to plan for services that will meet the needs of their families.  

     You have been randomly selected to participate in a telephone interview.  You will be contacted by phone to complete the interview.  If you are called at a time that is not convenient, you can schedule a more convenient time when you can be called back to complete the interview.  Please be willing to take the time for the telephone interview.  This will help us to provide a true picture of what it is like to be a family member with a child in Child Development Watch.  Please be aware that this annual interview was conducted last spring and you may have completed a interview during that time.  We encourage all families to complete this interview as a way to provide information every year to Child Development Watch.  
     The University of Delaware is conducting telephone interviews with 360 families who have a child in Child Development Watch.  Completing this interview helps Child Development Watch in several ways.    The answers to the questions help us to:

· Better understand the needs of the children and families in our program;

· Plan for services that meet the needs of our families;

· Provide information to our state and federal government about how this program is meeting the needs of the children and families that we serve. 

     There are no risks to you by completing the interview.  Your participation in the phone interview is completely voluntary.  The decision that you make about participating in the phone interview will not affect the services that you are receiving or may receive through Child Development Watch.  Your answers to the questions in the phone interview will be completely confidential.  Child Development Watch will not know anyone’s specific answers to the questions.  Reports will describe the group’s experiences rather than individual experiences.  You will be asked if you would be willing to have your responses recorded so that we can gather comments from families.  If you agree, your quotes may be used in reports; however, the quotes will not be connected to any of your identifying information, such as your name.  If you prefer not to be recorded, we would hope that you would still complete the interview with us.

     Child Development Watch will only know how all of the families together have responded to the questions.  By participating in the phone interview, you will help Child Development Watch and other programs that are trying to develop good programs for children and their families.

     If you have questions about the phone survey, please ask your service coordinator or call the University of Delaware at 831-3633.  Thank you for your time.
Sincerely,

[image: image1.png]



Barbara J. Akenhead 

Child Development Watch, 

New Castle County Clinic Manager

More information about the
Child Development Watch Survey

This survey is being done with 360 families.  360 families are being given this survey as a telephone interview.  Your name was randomly selected to have an interview.    

The Center for Disabilities Studies at the University of Delaware is working with us on this survey.  The research group at the Center has helped to write the interview questions and to process the interviews that will be given to you over the phone.  

The Child Development Watch program will not see any of the phone interviews, and they will not know how you responded to the questions.  The Center for Disabilities Studies will take all the answers from the completed surveys and summarize the answers for Child Development Watch.  They will provide Child Development Watch with a report of the summary of the answers to the questions.  The phone surveys that families complete will be kept in the Center for Disabilities Studies in a locked file cabinet in their office.   The completed interviews will be kept in a secure location at the Center for Disabilities.  Listed below are examples of some of the information that will be asked through the survey questions:

· Your experiences with Child Development Watch;

· How your child and family have changed since becoming involved with Child Development Watch;

· How easy it was for you to find out about and become involved with Child Development Watch;

· How your child and family’s quality of life have improved since becoming involved with Child Development Watch;

· Your feelings about how useful the Child Development Watch services have been to your family and your child;

· The services you have used while working with Child Development Watch;

· The accessibility and atmosphere of their office

· What they can do to better meet the needs of your child and your family.

If you have questions about the survey, please feel free to call any of these people:

· Your service coordinator.  

· Deborah Amsden, Center for Disabilities Studies, 302-831-3633






